

**Present:**

Executive Members: Richard Mathews (RM) President  
 Val Crosby-Clarke (VCC) Chair  
 Nicholette Deakin (ND) Composition Editor  
 David Vousden (DV) Secretary & Vice-Chair  
 Michael Weston (MW) Copy Editor  
 Jennie Ogden (JO) Treasurer  
 Linda Rose (LR) Mins Sec & Advertising  
 John Coupland (JC) Recycling  
 Diane Wilson (DW)  
 Clive Sayer (CS) CMRA  
 Sue O'Sullivan (SOS) LLRA  
 Karen Vousden (KV)

Attendees: None

<b>Min</b>	<b>Topic</b>	<b>Who</b>	<b>Status</b>
<b>1</b>	<b><u>Apologies/Absent</u></b> Om Thapa (OT) Nepalese Community		
<b>2</b>	<b><u>Accuracy of Minutes of Previous Meeting</u></b> The accuracy of the previous minutes was agreed by the committee via email.		
<b>3</b>	<b><u>Matters Arising</u></b>		
	<b>Nov 15</b> <b>11d: <u>Land off Alford Close</u></b> No planning approval yet. The matter is first on the agenda at the next planning meeting on April 20 <sup>th</sup> .	<b>JO</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<b>August 16</b>		
	<b>11h: Local Plan</b> At the NAG meeting it was stated that an advisor had been appointed and a walk-about will be done in May.	<b>VCC</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<b>11j: Library</b> A library volunteer coordinator has been appointed.	<b>LR</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<b>September 15</b>		
	<b>11a: Nepalese Community Education</b> An enquiry to be made as to what is currently available.	<b>SOS</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>

<b>Min</b>	<b>Topic</b>	<b>Who</b>	<b>Status</b>
	<p><b>November 16</b></p> <p><b>11a:</b> Rackstraws Farm Sign</p> <p>Michael Brossard has contacted Whitbread requesting the replacement of the sign and the matter is under discussion.</p>	<b>RM</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<p><b>January 17</b></p>		
	<p><b>11b:</b> Insurance policy</p> <p>The search for a new policy will continue during 2017.</p>	<b>DV</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<p><b>11g:</b> OOH</p> <p>At a meeting between the CCG, SRA, and Healthwatch, CCG accepted that there has been a lack of communication and no decision has yet been made.</p>	<b>DV</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<p><b>February 17</b></p>		
	<p><b>11b:</b> AGM Speaker</p> <p>Gary Champion will check if the new Inspector will be available as a speaker for the AGM. An alternative suggestion was a representative from the CCG.</p>	<b>VCC</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<p><b>11e:</b> Parking</p> <p>An article was to be written about the dangers and inconvenience of inconsiderate parking in the area close to road junctions and to point out the legal restrictions.</p>	<b>MW</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<p><b>11f:</b> Policing</p> <p>There are 3 PCSOs allocated to Sandhurst but they will be based in Wokingham. The availability of transport between Wokingham and Sandhurst is not resolved.</p>	<b>VCC</b>	<b>c/fwd</b>
	<p><b>March 17</b></p> <p><b>5a:</b> Sandhurst Cricket Club</p> <p>The club are now in need of a contribution to the repayment of a loan provided by the Council for the replacement of nets last year. As the offer last year was made with the comment that we would consider another payment if this situation arose, it was decided to give a donation of £1,000, which has been paid.</p> <p>Proposed: DV      Seconded: DW</p>	<b>JO</b>	<b>Closed</b>



<b>Min</b>	<b>Topic</b>	<b>Who</b>	<b>Status</b>
<b>4</b>	<b><u>Treasurer's Report</u></b>  Current Account            £1,843.49 Reserve Account            £25,413.14 <b>Total                        £27,256.63</b>		
<b>5</b>	<b><u>Donations</u></b> Nothing to report		
<b>6</b>	<b><u>Magazine</u></b> A few articles for the June edition have been sent in. Invoices for the adverts in the June edition have been sent out. 2 advertisers have cancelled, and the expected income is £9,440.		
<b>7</b>	<b><u>Website</u></b>		
<b>7a</b>	The committee are asked to look at the site and make suggestions for improvement and content.	<b>ALL</b>	
<b>8</b>	<b><u>Recycling</u></b> Nothing to report		
<b>9</b>	<b><u>Projects</u></b> Nothing to report		
<b>10</b>	<b><u>Planning</u></b> Nothing to report		
<b>11</b>	<b><u>AOB</u></b>		
<b>11a</b>	Add a paragraph to the magazine about the reasons for the long-term road works and diversions affecting Owlsmoor Road, Yeovil Road, College Road, and Branksome Hill Road.	<b>MW</b>	
<b>11b</b>	The service at Boots chemist by the Sandhurst surgery seems to have declined again with multiple visits being required to pick up prescribed medication. Boots will be contacted.	<b>VCC</b>	
<b>11c</b>	The officers of the SRA (Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary, Treasurer and Minutes Secretary) have agreed to stand next year. The other committee members are also willing to serve next year and will be recommended by the officers at the AGM. A notice of the procedure for voting will be sent to all for information.	<b>LR</b>	
	The meeting closed at 9:50pm.		



# Sandhurst Residents Association

Minutes of Executive Meeting  
held on Monday 10th April 2017 at 20:00 - Day Centre

---

## **Agenda**

1. Apologies
2. Approve Previous Minutes
3. Matters Arising
4. Treasurer's Report
5. Donations
6. Magazine
7. Website
8. Recycling
9. Projects
10. Planning Applications
11. AOB

## **Proposed future meeting dates for 2017 are:**

Monday 15<sup>th</sup> May  
Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June  
Monday 17<sup>th</sup> July – AGM – tbc  
No meeting in August  
Monday 18<sup>th</sup> September  
Monday 16<sup>th</sup> October – Distributors Party –tbc  
Monday 20<sup>th</sup> November  
No meeting in December